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Walkerville where they were shown through the Canadian Branch.
They were then taken aboard the steamer “Owana” and given a five
hours trip on the Detroit River. The 21st battalion band of Windsor
provided music, and lunch was served on board.

At 3.30 pm. the party arrived at the Detroit Branch where they
were conducted by special guides through the whole of the interesting
establishment. Later, & trolley ride around the city was enjoyced, ending
with a banquet at the Russel House. Among the speakers at the ban-
quet was Mayor Mayberry of Detroit, who extended to them a hearty
welcome. An excellent concert was also given. The members were
then returned to London by special train.

GENERAL SESSION.
Friday, Aug. 28.

Many new members were elected. The reports of committees were
received and adopted.

A committee was appointed to ask the British Medical Association
to meet in Toronto in 1905. It was decided to hold the next annual
meeting at Vancouver, B.C. ‘

Dr. Elliot read over the names of about 30 candidates for member-
ship. These were all unanimously elected.

Dr. Powell, of Ottawa, submitted the repor. of the Nominating
Committee which recommended the following be the officers for the
ensuing year: President, Dr. S. J. Tunstall, Vancouver, B.C. Vice-
Presidents: Dr. S. R. Jenkins, Charlottetown, P.EIL; Dr. De Witt,
Wolfville, N.S.; Dr. Blair, St. Stephens, N.B.; Dr. F. G. Finlay, Mon-
treal, Que.; Dr. Ales. McPhedran, Toronto, Ont.; Dr. J. A. McArthur,
Winnipeg, Man.; T. E. Patrick, Yorkton, Assa., NW.T.; R. L. Fraser,
Vietoria, B.C. Provincial Sccretaries: A. E. Douglas, Hunter River,
P.EIL; C. D. Murcray, Halifax, N.S.; —. Crawford, St. Johns, N.B.; A.
MecPhail, Montreal, Que.; Ingersoll Olmstead., Hamilton, Ont.; Wm.
Rogers, Winnipeg, Man.; —. Low, Regina, N.W.T.; W. Brighton-Jack,
Vancouver, B.C. General Secreary, Dr. George Elliott, Toronto, re-
clected. Treasurer, Dr. A. B. Small, Ottawa, re-elected. Executive
Committee: W. J. McGuigan, Dr. Le Fevre, Vancouver; Dr. J. Gibbs,
Victoria.

The report of the nominating committee was unanimously adopted.

Dr. A. B. Powell, Ottawa, asked permission to read the report of
the Canadian Medical Defense Association. Its work was heartily
approved by the meeting.

The general secretary was unanimously voted the usual honorariuin

for his services.
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